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Fiscal Analysis 
CPR CERTIFICATES FOR TEACHERS 
 
 

 
 
Bill/Sponsor HOUSE BILL 4038, AS REPORTED FROM COMMITTEE,  

Rep. Sal Rocca 
 

House Committee Education                                                    
  

Analysis Summary 
 
 
 
 

HB 4038 prohibits the Superintendent of Public Instruction from granting 
initial teaching certificates to people who do not hold valid certifications in 
Cardiopulmonary Resuscitation (CPR) and First Aid.  
 
Fiscal Impact 
If this bill becomes law, new teachers seeking certification who are not 
already certified in First Aid and CPR would be required to pay an 
estimated $55 for a First Aid and adult CPR certificate at American Red 
Cross Association.  There would be no fiscal impact to the state.  
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